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WWW.LAKEFREDERICKTRAVELCLUB.COM  
MEETS THE 2ND MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH FROM 11:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M. IN RACHEL’S KITCHEN 

 

2024 Committee 

George Darnell 
President 

Doc Holladay 
Vice President 

Gary McDowell 
Treasurer 

Chris Oxford 
Membership Coordinator 

Pam Toliver 
Communications Coordinator 

Dan Mortland 
Program Director 

Greg Payonk 
Cruise & Foreign Travel 

Bill Johnson 
Domestic & Foreign Travel 

 

UPCOMNG EVENTS 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday, November 12, 2024 

Rachel’s Kitchen 
11:30 a.m. 

Please bring a dish to share! 

NOVEMBER 2024 ISSUE 

Please note the change of date for our November meeting! The first Monday of 
November is reserved for the Veteran’s Day Program. Our group will meet on 

Tuesday, November 12 at 11:30 in Rachel’s Kitchen. 
President’s Message 

Fall’s Glory 
What an awesome October! Not only has the weather been beautiful, but we also had two 
marvelous trips. Read the reports in this issue. I hope you had a chance to travel 
yourselves, perhaps a last visit to the beach, of a drive in the mountains to enjoy the fall 
colors. 
October Trips 
We had two outstanding trips in October, one for beer and the other for wine. We had 
perfect weather for both, with only small hiccups along the way to keep us on our toes. 
Thanks to everyone who joined us to make them a success. 
Schedule of Trips Updated  
On Chris Oxford’s suggestion, we added a Ghost Walk in Winchester to our November 
schedule. This is an evening carpool or drive-yourself trip on Friday, Nov. 15. See the 
announcement in this issue and register on MTL so we can have a head count. November 
is also the deadline for Wreaths Across America donation. Please be generous and join us 
in December to lay the wreaths in Winchester National Cemetery.  
In December we are teaming with the Lake Frederick Veterans Association to have a tour 
of the Quantico Marine Corps Museum on December 10. If you have a veteran in your 
family, please register on MTL and join us. We may have to expand registration and use 
two buses. Also in December, we have our Christmas Tour of Old Town Alexandria. 
Registration is now open on MTL.  
For our December lunch meeting we will purchase beer and wine from the lodge. So, we 
are asking that you register on MTL and bring $5.00 to the meeting to cover the cost. Also 
bring your favorite holiday dish to share. 

Foreign Travel 2025  
Check out the cruises and land tours that Greg Payonk has scheduled for 2025 and contact him if you need more 
information.  You can find copies in our August Newsletter. 
Planning for 2025 
See our list of trips planned for 2025 in this issue. Bring your ideas to our meetings or send them to me if you can’t 
make the meeting. We will continue to support and advertise Shenandoah Tours in Staunton, but we will not include 
selected trips in our list of trips for 2025. 
 

George Darnell, President 703-850-2132 darnellgd@hotmail.com 
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George Darnell, President 703-850-2132 darnellgd@hotmail.com 
 

Trip Registration Procedure Clarification 
We continue to have trouble with the registration process for our trips. This makes it difficult for 

our treasurer, Gary McDowell, to sort out who registered and when. Please remember the 
following: 

1. Travel Club trips are not added to MTL Events un�l they have been announced to members in a 
newsleter. Registra�on is NOT open un�l posted on MTL Events. 

2. Register on MTL Events for trips you want to take. That gives us an idea of how registra�on is going. 
3. Write a check made out to the Lake Frederick Travel Club and give it to the concierge a�er you register 

online. Do not wait to see if the trip is confirmed. We will destroy your check if the trip is cancelled. 

 
www.apparitiontrail.com 

WINCHESTER GHOST WALK 
NOV 15, 2024, 8:00 PM
HANDLEY LIBRARY 

$20 CASH + TIP FOR GUIDE 
CARPOOL FROM LODGE AT 7:00 PM 
OR DRIVE YOURSELF AND MEET AT 

LIBRARY 
SCHOOL-AGE CHILDREN WELCOME, but 

not free. 
The maximum for this trip is 20. 

Registration is free, but we need a head count.   
Please register on MTL Events no later than 

Nov 5. 

http://www.apparitiontrail.com/
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Oktoberfest Blue Ridge Breweries Tour  Oct 4, 2024 
By George Darnell 
 
Twenty-four beer lovers joined us for this Oktoberfest tour of breweries in the Blue Ridge area. We 
left the Lodge at 11:15 and headed down Rt. 340 through Berryville on our way to our first stop, 
Harpers Ferry Brewery. It is a huge establishment in Loudoun Heights overlooking the Rt. 340 bridge 
over the Potomac River. It has a wide selection of beers and food that can be enjoyed at many indoor 
and outdoor seating areas. Some of us chose inside while others sat 
around a fire pit outside with a view of the Potomac. There was an area 

for a bandstand in a 
covered area outside. 
There is ample parking for 
the large crowds that visit 
on weekends. We 
enjoyed our beer and 
food before boarding the 
bus for our next brewery 
in Loudoun County. 

 
Our second stop, Old 690 Brewery, is on an old gravel road (Rt. 
690) in the Hillsborough area. It is a more modest establishment 
with many flavored beers. We ordered glasses or flights of beer 
and some food and took them to an outdoor patio with metal 
tables and chairs shaded by umbrellas. There is an old 1940’s 
era red pickup truck parked behind the brewery that draws a lot 
of attention from visitors. We were soon back on the gravel road 
headed for Rt. 9. 
 
Harvest Gap Brewery, located on a family farm in operation for 
over 250 years, was our third stop. It is on Rt. 9 with beautiful 

views of the Blue Ridge. It has ample seating inside and outside in a rustic farmers market setting. 
We had to change buses here because of a scheduling conflict with another party. The bus arrived 
later than expected, which gave us more time to enjoy our beer and socialize.  
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Our final stop was Twisted Oak Brewery in nearby White Post, 
not far from the remains of Lord Fairfax’s estate. This is a 
recent startup boutique brewery with a limited selection of 
beers to try. We were impressed with their hospitality, 
especially the complimentary happy hour snack table. We 
selected our beers from the modest, but classy bar, and took 
seats around picnic tables outside. One of the owners joined us 
and thanked us for visiting. She said they frequently eat at 
Regions 117. We thanked her for her hospitality and were soon 
on our way back to Lake Frederick, where we arrived by 6:00 
pm. 

 
 
 
 
Fall Colors Tour of Fort Valley & Edinburg with Winery 
Stops Oct 23, 2024 
By George Darnell 
 
This trip sold out early and we only lost one member due to illness the day of the trip. Seventeen 
travellers boarded a Shenandoah Shuttle at the lodge and headed for Fort Valley. It was a perfect fall 
day and the colors on the trees, especially the yellows, were everywhere, including Rachel Carson. 
We entered Fort Valley Road off Rt. 55 between Front Royal and Strausberg. We drove along 
Passage Creek for a while, where there is a state park with camping and a swimming hole in the 
creek, great for grandchildren. John Osius noted that he likes to ride his motorcycle along this road.  
We soon reached the old brick church that is now a museum, where 
we met our tour guides.  Two of them, including my friend, Eileen 
Drinkwater, had retired there. The third one was a third generation 
local. They explained that when attendance at two churches could no 
longer sustain them, the community offered to use them as museums 
of Fort Valley life. One of our guides, John, said the difficulty in finding 
and entering the valley reminded him of Brigadoon. He confirmed that 
the valley had been surveyed by George Washington for Lord Fairfax 
and that he planned to use it as a last stand against the British in the 
Revolution. One of the residents, Jeanette Conner Rittenour, had 
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written a history of the area that was on sale in the museum. The brick church was small but had an 
open second story choir loft. It was packed with articles from the church and daily life in the Valley. 
 
A short distance away was a second museum, a white frame church that could have come to life from 
a Christmas card. It is still used for community activities and to exhibit other articles of 19th and 20th 
century life in the Valley. We took our time examining articles from the area from pre-Civil War to the 
present. Finally, we thanked our guides, gave them a donation to help with the museums, and walked 
back to our bus, and headed through Edinburg Gap, over the North Fork of the Shenandoah River to 
the town of Edinburg. (Massanutten Mountain and Fort Valley are bounded by the North and South 
Forks of the Shenandoah.) 
Edinburg Museum, which is housed in a Civil War era flour mill, along with a wine shop and 
restaurant, was our next stop. The museum has three floors that are served by a small elevator and 
stairs. It contains a rabbit’s warren of themed room filled with articles from pre-Civil War to the mid-
20th century. The museum has a small theatre that shows a short film, “The Burning,” that covers how 
the Civil War affected the area. After touring the museum, we gathered in the cellar restaurant for 
lunch. They were expecting us and had us seated at two long tables facing one another.  

Lunch was good and reasonable, but unfortunately service was 
slow because they wanted to serve all of us at the same time. 
This put us about an hour behind on our schedule, but we had 
extra time to socialize around the table. Our first winery stop, 
called and we explained that we would arrive about an hour later 
than expected. Fortunately, this was not a problem. 
Kindred Point is not far from Edinburg. When we arrived, they had 
us set up in two long tables facing each other. They offered us a 
group tasting, or glasses of wine of our choice, or flights of wine. 
We selected all three and they served us accordingly. During our 

visit they revealed their plan to open another tasting room, closer to us, near Rappahannock Cellars. 
We thanked them for their hospitality and patience before moving on to our next stop. 
Our driver, Steve, had been to all three wineries on our schedule 
and he soon had us at nearby Cave Ridge Winery. We had 
warned them that we would be about an hour late. They were 
expecting us and offered us flights or glasses of wine. I chose a 
glass of satisfying red and joined a group at a table on an 
outdoor patio. Dan and Cheryl Mortland, the former owners of 
Fox Meadow were at our table and when the owner of Cave 
Ridge stopped by, they struck up a conversation. They agreed 
that owning a vineyard and winery was expensive and hard 
work.  

It was soon obvious that everyone was enjoying themselves at 
Cave Ridge and that a third winery stop was out of the question. 
We called Wolf Gap Vineyard and gave them our regrets, another 
winery for another day. As the sun began to cast long shadows, 
we finished our wine, boarded our bus, and were soon back on I-
81 headed home.  We arrived at the lodge, tipped and thanked 
our driver, Steve, said our goodbyes, and headed home. Many 
thanks to everyone who joined us! 
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Quantico Marine Corps Museum Tour 
Dec 10, 2024 

 
The Lake Frederick Travel Club is joining with the Lake Frederick 
Veterans Association to arrange a tour of the National Marine Corps 
Museum near Quantico, Virginia. It is a great place for people of all ages, 
but especially for folks with an interest in history and the role of our veterans in American history. It 
takes at least four hours for a basic self-guided tour. Groups must make a reservation, but there is no 
fee. We will arrange round-trip transportation from the Lodge for 14 to 25 people for $60 each, plus 
driver tip (5.00 cash suggested). Travel time with loading and unloading is about two hours. Food is 
available at the museum for lunch. Visitors may not bring anything into the museum that would not be 
allowed on a commercial air flight. Wheelchairs are available onsite.  
They do not schedule docent-led “guided tours” of the Museum for groups. The exhibits have been 
designed as immersive experiences involving sights, sounds, motion and temperature changes and 
other interactive surprises that are revealed as the visitor proceeds on a self-paced journey of 
discovery. 
There are trained volunteers stationed at posts throughout the Museum to answer questions and 
provide additional information about their area. 
This is the schedule for this trip: 

• 0745 Check in at Lodge 
• 0800 Bus departs 
• 1000 Arrive Museum and begin tour 
• 1200 Lunch at Museum 
• 1300 Resume tour 
• 1500 Conclude tour and board bus 
• 1700 Arrive Lodge 

The minimum for this trip is 14 and maximum is 25. 
Registration is $60 for transportation. Lunch and driver tip are not included. 
Please register on MTL Events and drop off your registration check, made payable to  
“Lake Frederick Travel Club” with your contact information and the date of the trip at the lodge 
concierge desk no later than Dec 1, 2024. 
 
 George Darnell  (703-850-2132)  darnellgd@hotmail.com 
 

mailto:darnellgd@hotmail.com
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Old Town Alexandria 
Christmas Walking Tour  

Dec 16, 2024 
Old Town Alexandria and Old Town Winchester share a rich 
Colonial Period history. The Potomac River Seaport of 
Alexandria was linked to Winchester by colonial roads through 
Appalachian Mountain gaps and fords across the Shenandoah 
River, for transportation of goods and people. Those roads, 
Route 7, and Route 50, still connect the cities, although much 
improved. 
For this tour we will take a bus to Old Town. There, we will have an early dinner at The Wharf before 
meeting our guide and beginning our walking tour around the Cobblestone streets to historic sites 
Alexandria is so close to D.C. that it used to be a part of the federal district, yet it manages to feel as 
it belongs to another world … another era. Home to one of the oldest historic districts in America, 
Alexandria boasts a heavy dose of colonial charm. Wander the streets decorated for the holiday spirit 
to learn about Alexandria!  
From its founding in 1749, you'll learn about this pre-Revolutionary home where George Washington 
worshiped and occasionally stayed, Robert E. Lee grew up, and other stories of this historic town. 
Sights we see or talk about on the Old Town Alexandria Walking Tour: 

• Market Square 
• Carlyle House 
• Gadsby’s tavern 
• Secret Garden Walkways 
• Christ Church (pictured) 
• and more 

We will discuss the history and development of this old town. 

Schedule: 
• 3:00 Bus leaves Lodge 
• 5:00 Dinner at The Warf (Not Included) 
• 7:00 Meet guide and begin walking tour. 
• 9:00 Board bus for ride home. 
• 11:00 Arrive Lodge  

The minimum for this trip is 14 and maximum is 25. 
Registration is $90 for transportation and guided walking tour. Dinner, and driver and guide tips are 
not included. 
Please register on MTL Events and drop off your registration check, made payable to  
“Lake Frederick Travel Club” with your contact information and the date of the trip at the lodge 
concierge desk no later than Dec 1, 2024. 
 
 George Darnell  (703-850-2132)  darnellgd@hotmail.com 

  

mailto:darnellgd@hotmail.com
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